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Eligibility for Nominations for the 2017 
County Committee Elections 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) county committees are a critical component of the day-to-day 
operations of FSA and allow grassroots input and local 
administration of federal farm programs. 

Committees are comprised of locally elected agricultural producers 
responsible for the fair and equitable administration of FSA farm 
programs in their counties. Committee members are accountable to 
the Secretary of Agriculture.  If elected, members become part of a 
local decision making and farm program delivery process.  

A county committee is composed of three to 11 elected members 
from local administrative areas (LAA). Each member serves a 
three-year term.  To be eligible for nomination and hold office as a 
committee member or alternate, a person must fulfill each of the 
following requirements:  (1) be a producer with an interest in 
farming or ranching operations, (2) participate or cooperate in any 
FSA program provided for by law, (3) be a U.S. citizen, (4) be of 
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Joshua Jennings 

To find contact information for 
your local office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nh 

  

legal voting age, (5) meet the basic eligibility requirements, and (6) 
reside in the county or multi-county jurisdiction in which they will be 
serving. 

All nomination forms for the 2017 election must be postmarked or 
received in the local USDA service center by Aug. 1, 2017. For 
more information on FSA county committee elections and 
appointments, refer to the FSA fact sheet:   Eligibility to Vote and 
Hold Office as a COC Member available online at: 
www.fsa.usda.gov/elections. 

 

2017 Acreage Reporting Dates  

In order to comply with FSA program eligibility requirements, all 
producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA office to file an 
accurate crop certification report by the applicable deadline. 

Acreage reporting dates vary by crop and by county so please 
contact your local FSA office for a list of county-specific deadlines.  

The following exceptions apply to acreage reporting dates: 

 If the crop has not been planted by the applicable acreage 
reporting date, then the acreage must be reported no later 
than 15 calendar days after planting is completed.   

  

 If a producer acquires additional acreage after the 
applicable acreage reporting date, then the acreage must 
be reported no later than 30 calendars days after purchase 
or acquiring the lease. Appropriate documentation must be 
provided to the county office.   

  

 If a perennial forage crop is reported with the intended use 
of “cover only,” “green manure,” “left standing,” or “seed,” 
then the acreage must be reported by July 15th.   

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy 
holders should note that the acreage reporting date for NAP 
covered crops is the earlier of the applicable dates or 15 calendar 
days before grazing or harvesting of the crop begins.  

For questions regarding crop certification and crop loss reports, 
please contact your local FSA office.  
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Breaking New Ground 

Agricultural producers are reminded to consult with FSA and NRCS before breaking out new ground 
for production purposes as doing so without prior authorization may put a producer’s federal farm 
program benefits in jeopardy. This is especially true for land that must meet Highly Erodible Land 
(HEL) and Wetland Conservation (WC) provisions.  

Producers with HEL determined soils are required to apply tillage, crop residue and rotational 
requirements as specified in their conservation plan.   

Producers should notify FSA as a first point of contact prior to conducting land clearing or drainage 
type projects to ensure the proposed actions meet compliance criteria such as clearing any trees to 
create new cropland, then these areas will need to be reviewed to ensure such work will not risk 
your eligibility for benefits.  

Landowners and operators complete the form AD-1026 - Highly Erodible Land Conservation 
(HELC) and Wetland Conservation (WC) Certification to identify the proposed action and allow FSA 
to determine whether a referral to Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) for further 
review is necessary.    

 

Enrollment Period for 2017 Safety Net Coverage Continues 
Through Aug. 1 

Producers on farms with base acres under the safety net programs established by the 2014 Farm 
Bill, known as the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs, can 
visit their local FSA office to sign contracts and enroll for the 2017 crop year. The enrollment period 
will continue until Aug. 1, 2017. 

Since shares and ownership of a farm can change year-to-year, producers on the farm must enroll 
by signing a contract each program year.  

If a farm is not enrolled during the 2017 enrollment period, the producers on that farm will not be 
eligible for financial assistance from the ARC or PLC programs for the 2017 crop should crop prices 
or farm revenues fall below the historical price or revenue benchmarks established by the program. 
Producers who made their elections in 2015 must still enroll during the 2017 enrollment period. 

The ARC and PLC programs were authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to 
agricultural producers when there is a substantial drop in prices or revenues for covered 
commodities. Covered commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, 
crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long 
grain rice, medium grain rice (which includes short grain and sweet rice), safflower seed, sesame, 
soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. Upland cotton is no longer a covered commodity. For more 
details regarding these programs, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 

For more information, producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA office. To find a local FSA 
office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

Filing a Notice of Loss 
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The CCC-576, Notice of Loss, is used to report failed acreage and prevented planting and may be 
completed by any producer with an interest in the crop. Timely filing a Notice of Loss is required for 
all crops including grasses. For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP), you must file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, in the FSA County Office 
within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses become apparent or 15 calendar 
days after the normal harvest date.  

Producers of hand-harvested crops must notify FSA of damage or loss through the administrative 
County Office within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first becomes apparent. This notification 
can be provided by filing a CCC-576, email, fax or phone. Producers who notify the County Office 
by any method other than by filing the CCC-576 are still required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, 
within the required 15 calendar days. 

If filing for prevented planting, an acreage report and CCC-576 must be filed within 15 calendar 
days of the final planting date for the crop.   

 

Maintaining Good Credit History 

Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs require that applicants have a satisfactory credit 
history. A credit report is requested for all FSA direct farm loan applicants. These reports are 
reviewed to verify outstanding debts, if bills are paid timely and to determine the impact on cash 
flow.  

Information found on a customer’s credit report is strictly confidential and is used only as an aid in 
conducting FSA business. 

Our farm loan staff will discuss options with you if you have an unfavorable credit report and will 
provide a copy of your report. If you dispute the accuracy of the information on the credit report, it is 
up to you to contact the issuing credit report company to resolve any errors or inaccuracies. 

There are multiple ways to remedy an unfavorable credit score.  

 Make sure to pay bills on time. Setting up automatic payments or automated reminders can 
be an effective way to remember payment due dates. 

 Pay down existing debt. 

 Keep your credit card balances low. 

 Avoid suddenly opening or closing existing credit accounts.   

FSA’s farm loan staff will guide you through the process, which may require you to reapply for a 
loan after improving or correcting your credit report.   

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov. 

 

USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 

Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
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Land 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office.  

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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